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Inside this issue: 

The Manitoba Association of Parent Councils is dedicated to supporting, promoting, and enhancing meaningful involvement of 

parents and caregivers within school communities, representing their voice to all educational stakeholders                                          

to improve the education and well-being of children in Manitoba. 

! -ÅÓÓÁÇÅ &ÒÏÍ ÔÈÅ %ØÅÃÕÔÉÖÅ $ÉÒÅÃÔÏÒ 

T 
he arrival of Fall brings with it an increase in laundry loads needing to be done (thanks to the new 

school clothing that ôhadõ to be purchased), Tupperware containers that have no matching  lids for 

lunches, and permission forms that were due a week ago but are still in your childõs backpack or 

pantsõ pocket (see laundry item above). The lazy days of summer are definitely gone and weõre back in to 

the full swing of the school year and all of the craziness it entails.  

Fall also reminds each of us that time is precious and change inevitable. Whether you are a parent who 

has dropped off your child for his/her first day of kindergarten, or has signed permission forms for your 

teenager to start Driverõs Education, or maybe youõre the family considering whether to host the grad 

after-party, reflection  of both the future and past is a part of our reality as we navigate this maze called 

parenthood. 

As parents and families involved in our childõs school, nowhere is this more apparent than our first parent 

council meeting of the year. New projects,  old business, and thousands of both fresh, as well as wizened, 

faces speak to us of changeñboth in the seasons and in our daily lives.  

Are you looking forward to a year filled with excitement or with trepidation? 

In any case, MAPC is here to help as we listen to your stories and celebrate your successes, or provide 

advice, assistance, resources, and maybe even a little comfort, when change happens that you werenõt 

expecting.  Weõd love to hear from you, so make sure to callñand that will never change. 

Naomi Kruse, MAPC Executive Director 

M 
anitoba Association of Parent Councils would like to thank school divisions that have 

already shown their support for PACõs by completing their membership renewals! Your 

schools will appreciate your commitment to partnering with parents and school 

communities for the benefit of students across Manitoba! 

Please note that MAPC memberships must be confirmed before FEBRUARY 3, 2017 in order for 

members to have voting privileges at the MAPC Annual General Meeting in the spring. Registering 

also ensures PACs stay informed and receive invitations to all MAPC events.  Reminders have been 

mailed to all divisions and individual schools (you can also download the registration forms from the 

MAPC website).  Please contact the MAPC office if you are unsure of your membership status! Thank 

you to the following divisions that, to date, have supported membership for their school PACs: 

 

Does Your School Division Support Membership With MAPC? 

Beautiful Plains, Border Land, Brandon, Flin Flon, Garden Valley, Interlake, Kelsey,  

Lakeshore, Lord Selkirk, Louis Riel, Mountain View, Mystery Lake  District, Pine 

Creek, Red River Valley, River East Transcona, Seine River, Seven Oaks, South-

west Horizon, Turtle Mountain, Western, Winnipeg   

Did you Know 

...that ñin 

preparing the 

annual school plan 

for the school, the 

principal of a 

school must 

consult with the 

parent advisory 

council or school 

committeeòé? 

Section 55.2, The 

Public Schools Act  

http://www.mapc.mb.ca/MAPC_AGM_%20Registration
http://www.mapc.mb.ca/Membership_Registration
mailto:info@mapc.mb.ca
https://web2.gov.mb.ca/bills/40-2/pdf/b014.pdf


 

 

Dates to Remember 

October is Womenôs History Month, National Child Abuse Prevention Month, 

Community Living Month, Learning Disabilities Awareness Month, Rett 

Syndrome Awareness Month, International Philanthropy Month, Breast Cancer 

Awareness Month, and Autism Awareness Month 

October 10 - World Mental Health Day 

October 18—Persons Day 

October 22 - International Stuttering Awareness Day 

October 24—United Nations Day 

October 27—World Day for Audiovisual Heritage 

October 31—National UNICEF Day, Halloween 

November is Family Violence Awareness Month, Adoption Awareness Month, 

National Community Safety and Crime Prevention Campaign, CPR Awareness 

Month, and Diabetes Awareness Month 

November 5 - 11 Veterans’ Week 

November 2 —Take Our Kids to Work Day 

November 11—Remembrance Day 

November 14—World Diabetes Day 

November 15—National Philanthropy Day 

November 16—International Day for Tolerance 

November 20—Sir Wilfrid Laurier Day, National Day of the Child 

November 21—World Television Day 

November 25—International Day for the Elimination of Violence Against Women 

November 26—Ukrainian Famine and Genocide Memorial Day 

December  

December 1—World AIDS Day 

December 2—International Day for the Abolition of Slavery 

December 3—International Day of Disabled Persons 

December 5—International Volunteer Day 

December 6—International Day of Remembrance and Action on Violence Against 
Women 

December 8—Anniversary of the Statute of Westminster 

December 10—Human Rights Day 

December 25—Christmas Day 

December 26—Boxing Day 

December 31—New Year’s Eve 

Dates to Remember 
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MENTAL HEALTH AND YOUR CHILD 

A MAPC FORUM FOR PARENTS 

B uilding healthy minds in our youth is paramount to 
their well-being.  MAPC will be holding an 

informative parent forum (members only) where 
attendees will hear from a panel of experts in the field of 
mental health and how best to work with the school  if 
concerns arise. A parent strategy presentation will offer 
ideas to encourage good mental health and recognize 
when you should seek support. 

²ƘŜƴΥ  {ŀǘǳǊŘŀȅΣ bƻǾŜƳōŜǊ мфǘƘΣ нлмс  

²ƘŜǊŜΥ .ŜǊƴƛŜ ²ƻƭŦŜ {ŎƘƻƻƭ  

²ƘƻΥ a!t/ ƳŜƳōŜǊǎ ƻƴƭȅΦ  wŜƎƛǎǘǊŀǝƻƴ ƛǎ ƭƛƳƛǘŜŘ ŀƴŘ 
ŀŎŎŜǇǘŜŘ ƻƴ ŀ ŬǊǎǘ ŎƻƳŜΣ ŬǊǎǘ ǎŜǊǾŜŘ ōŀǎƛǎΦ  aŀȄƛƳǳƳ ƻŦ 
н ǇŀǊŜƴǘǎ ǇŜǊ t!/ ǇƭŜŀǎŜ όŀ ǿŀƛǘ ƭƛǎǘ ǿƛƭƭ ōŜ ŎǊŜŀǘŜŘύ 

IƻǿΥ LƴǾƛǘŀǝƻƴǎ ǿƛƭƭ ōŜ ƳŀƛƭŜŘ ǘƻ ŀƭƭ ƳŜƳōŜǊ ǇŀǊŜƴǘ 
ƎǊƻǳǇǎ ŀǎ ǎƻƻƴ ŀǎ ŀƭƭ ǘƘŜ ŘŜǘŀƛƭǎ ŀǊŜ ŬƴŀƭƛȊŜŘΦ wŜƎƛǎǘǊŀǝƻƴ 
ƛǎ ǊŜǉǳƛǊŜŘ ǘƻ ŀǧŜƴŘ ǘƘƛǎ ŜǾŜƴǘΦ 

Like us on the MAPC Facebook page to ensure you are kept 
up to date on this and future events.  

It’s a fact: better income can lead to better health. Are you 

eligible for programs to raise your family income? Read the 

Get Your Benefits booklet found on the Manitoba Education 

and Training website. It lists many federal, provincial and 

regional benefits and programs that you 

may be eligible for including prenatal 

benefits, disability benefits, Child Tax 

benefits, Old Age Security and more. 

Such benefits and supports can provide 

more income and contribute to an 

individual or a family’s better health and well-being.   

Are you Eligible for an                            

Income Supplement?  
WORTH CHECKING OUT 

 

Amaze.org - New web series making sex education more 

Inclusive. Real info in fun, animated videos. 

MAPC Tip Sheets: Lunch Programs 

My Learning at Home (for Gr. 5 - 8) 

Empowering Parents: A Guide to Addressing Concerns in 

Manitoba Schools (a MAPC resource) 

CHAIRPERSONSõ BREAKFAST IN                  

WINNIPEG & BRANDON FOR 2017! 

Save the date for the ever-popular Chairpersonsõ 

Breakfast event!  The Winnipeg breakfast will 

take place on Saturday, Feb 4, 2017 and 

Saturday, Feb 25, 2017 in Brandon! 

All the details will be sent to members as they 

become available. 

http://www.facebook/mapcmb
http://www.edu.gov.mb.ca/benefits/index.html
http://amaze.org/
http://www.mapc.mb.ca/Resources_and_Support
http://www.edu.gov.mb.ca/k12/mylearning/index.html
http://www.mapc.mb.ca/Resources_and_Support
http://www.mapc.mb.ca/Resources_and_Support
http://www.mapc.mb.ca/Chairperson_Breakfast
http://www.mapc.mb.ca/Chairperson_Breakfast
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 Have a òVoiceó on Education Matters 

Do you believe in MAPCõs mission of                    

supporting, promoting, and enhancing meaningful 

involvement of parents and caregivers within  

school communities, representing their voice...to 

improve the education and well-being                                                 

of children in Manitoba?? 

Then you may be an excellent 

candidate for the                           

MAPC Board of Directors!   

Becoming a board director of MAPC provides you 

with an opportunity to take an active role in 

meaningful discussions that help set the direction 

of the organization.  For more information, please  

visit the MAPC website or contact the office. 

I 
s there a special volunteer in your school 

community who works tirelessly to make 

improvements benefiting students?  Would you 

like to recognize the efforts of an individual that goes 

beyond your school PAC?  Consider nominating him or 

her for the Judy Aiken Memorial Award!  This award is 

presented annually to an individual who demonstrates 

the spirit of volunteerism. The recipient will be 

recognized at the a!t/ !Da ŀƴŘ /ƻƴŦŜǊŜƴŎŜ  ŘƛƴƴŜǊ 

ōŀƴǉǳŜǘ ƻƴ aŀȅ рΣ нлмтΦ Learn more by visiting the 

MAPC website.   

 Nominate an Outstanding Parent Volunteer 

ROLES AND RESPONSIBILITIES 

 OF A PARENT ADVISORY COUNCIL 

~ An excerpt from the MAPC Resource Guide for 

Manitoba Parent Advisory Councils ~ 

By establishing a PAC in a school community, 

parents are given a forum to participate in 

their school communities in a meaningful way. 

It is a place to discuss concerns about 

education, create understanding about how to 

support student learning both in school and in 

the home, create relationships with the school 

for stronger communities, plan for large and 

small scale projects, and much more. 

By creating opportunities for rich dialogue and 

feedback, schools develop stronger 

partnerships with 

families and are able to 

gain new insight and 

perspectives on some 

of the challenges they 

are experiencing or 

opportunities they may 

be missing.  

Members can refer to section 2A (Governing a 

PAC), of the MAPC Resource Guide for Manitoba 

Parent Advisory Councils for more information. 

MAPC IS ON PINTEREST! 

Check it out! 

G 
reat principals make great schools and can have 

a profound impact on a school’s students, 

teachers and the community as a whole. The 

Learning Partnership has announced  October as bŀǝƻƴŀƭ 

tǊƛƴŎƛǇŀƭǎΩ aƻƴǘƘ ƛƴ /ŀƴŀŘŀ to recognize and raise 

awareness about the vital role of principals in public 

schools and communities across Canada. You’re invited to 

celebrate the achievements of an outstanding principal 

and the impact he or she has in your school and 

community. Please share your stories and join the 

conversation online with the #OutstandingPrincipals 

hashtag. 

You can also nominate a principal to be honoured as one 
of Canada’s Outstanding Principals, the only nationally 
recognized award for principals in Canada. The deadline is 
hŎǘƻōŜǊ омΣ нлмсΦ 

 Celebrate an Outstanding Principal! 

http://www.mapc.mb.ca/Board_of_Directors
mailto:info@mapc.mb.ca
http://www.mapc.mb.ca/Judy_Aiken_Award
http://www.mapc.mb.ca
http://www.pinterest.com
http://www.thelearningpartnership.ca/news/launching-national-principals-month-october-2016
http://cop.thelearningpartnership.ca/


 

 

1005 - 401 York Avenue 

Winnipeg, MB   R3C 0P8 

Phone: 204-956-1770 

Toll free:  1-877-290-4702   

  

Fax: 204-956-7780 

www.mapc.mb.ca 

info@mapc.mb.ca 

Facebook.com/mapcmb 

Twitter.com/mapcmb 

-ÁÎÉÔÏÂÁ !ÓÓÏÃÉÁÔÉÏÎ ÏÆ 

0ÁÒÅÎÔ #ÏÕÎÃÉÌÓ 

 

We’re on Facebook, Twitter 

and Pinterest - giving you an easier way to 

keep up with what’s going on with parents 

and education in Manitoba.  

Like us: 
www.facebook.com/mapcmb  

Phone:  204-956-1770        Toll Free:  1-877-290-4702       Fax:  204-956-7780                                                                                

www.mapc.mb.ca        info@mapc.mb.ca         www.facebook.com/mapcmb        www.twitter.com/mapcmb 
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a!t/ .h!w5 hC 5Lw9/¢hw{  
нлмсτнлмт 

9ȄŜŎǳǝǾŜ .ƻŀǊŘ 

Judith Cameron, President 

Nina Van Drunen, Vice President 

Khalid Mahmood, Treasurer 

Maria T. Fernandes, Secretary 

 

5ƛǊŜŎǘƻǊǎ 

Boris Minkevich 

Lynn Nolden 

Ethel Raine 

Arlene Reid 

 

²ƛƴƴƛǇŜƎ hŶŎŜ 

Naomi Kruse, Executive Director and 

Advocacy Project Coordinator 

Renee Ritchot, Administrative 

Assistant 

SAVE THE DATE! 

The MAPC Annual General Meeting and Conference is                                                                

Friday, May 5 and Saturday, May 6, 2017 
Venue for 2017 -                                                                                       

Victoria Inn Hotel and Convention Centre, Winnipeg    

bh¢L/9 ¢h a9a.9w{ 

MAPC would like to advise membership that Lynn Nolden 
has stepped down from the role of Secretary, due to 
personal reasons.  Thanks to Lynn for her work as 
secretary over the last few years.  Maria Fernandes will 
now serve as MAPC Secretary. 

http://www.mapc.mb.ca
mailto:info@mapc.mb.ca
http://www.facebook.com/mapcmb
http://www.twitter.com/mapcmb
http://www.mapc.mb.ca
mailto:info@mapc.mb.ca
http://www.facebook.com/mapcmb
http://www.twitter.com/mapcmb
mailto:info@mapc.mb.ca
mailto:info@mapc.mb.ca

